
 
ARLINGTON FINANCE COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 
O’NEILL ROOM 
7:30 PM 3/1/17 

ATTENDEES: 
Deyst White Caccavaro* Kellar* McKenna* 
DeCourcey* Wallach* Harmer* Gibian*  
Tosti* Foskett* Bayer* Duvadie  
Russell* Beck* Jones* Deshler*  
Franclemont* Howard* Fanning* Carman* Diggins* 
*Indicates present 
VISITORS: CPAC Members:  Chair Clarissa Rowe, Nat Strosberg, George Parsons, Paul 
Fennelly, Jim Feeney, Andrew Bengtson, Leslie Mayer, JoAnn Robinson, David Levy 
MINUTES of 2/22/17 Approved as corrected.  Unanimous 
ART 45: SCENIC BYWAY COMMITTEE:  Rowe described this committee that includes 
Lexington, Concord, Lincoln & the Minuteman Historic Park.  It is promoting the path taken by 
the British in 1775 to Concord and the start of the Revolution.  It follows Mass Ave with some 
byways such as Paul Revere Road.  The Committee has designed a sign that it intends to post 
along the byway.  She requested $2000 to make the signs.  It is unclear whether the other 
committee members will contribute. 
VOTED $2000 contingent on equivalent contributions from the other committee members.  
Unanimous. 
ART 49 CPAC:  Rowe, supported by the other CPAC members presented the 9 projects 
proposed for this year (Ref 1).  The estimated total cost is $2,182,816 that is well within the 
funds available.  Ref 1 has one chart for each project.  The CPAC member described each 
project. 
Downing Square  $100,000  for 34 affordable rental housing units.  Levy stated that this money 
will be used to start the fund raising from affordable housing sources.  There are hazardous 
waste concerns. 
20 Westminster  $500,000 for 9 affordable rental housing units.  Levy said construction will start 
this summer 
Old Burying Ground & Mt Pleasant Cemetery  $64,920 for a preservation plan.  Feeney said this 
will be spent to obtain a professional study to extend the work done a few years ago on the 
graves, to the walls & crypts. 
Robbins Town Garden Water Features  $643,213 to rebuild and preserve the historic fountain & 
pool.  This project had been in the Capital Plan.  The statue will also be renovated with other 
funds already available. 
Historic Resources Inventory  $115,000 to update the existing inventory.  Strosberg said 350 of 
the 1100 entries will be considered.  He noted that the old part of AHS will be assessed.  This 
will not be allowed to impede taking down the building should this be the best educational 
approach. 
Spy Pond Edge  $552,900 to preserve Town owned shoreline.  This is the second phase of the 
project.  Rowe hopes privately owned shoreline owners will use this project as a model. 
Whittemore Park Revitalization  $50,000 for a preservation and open space plan.  The recent 
DOT plan was unacceptable to residents. 
Mill Brook Linear Park  $56,583 for a pilot study of a path west of Grove St along the pathway. 
Res Master Plan  $100,000 for a study.  A survey will determine how much of the shore the 
Town owns in Lexington and how best to maintain the water & the beach facilities. 
All applicants except Hill’s Pond were funded.   



VOTED favorable action assuming that the proposal will remain substantially as described.  
Unanimous 
BUDGETS 
INSPECTIONS:  PubSafe SubCom Bayer reported that revenue from inspections has increased 
substantially.  The Department Head expects the proposed bylaws affecting construction in 
neighborhoods will exceed his ability to inspect.  He has added one building inspector to his 
staff.  He also cut the funding for temp support.  Bayer proposed restoring half of these funds. 
VOTED $492,066  Unanimous. 
COMMITTEE:   
RESERVE FUND Balance:  $1,465,000 
Peter Howard 3/2/17  
Ref 1 CPAC Presentation 
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